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Burbank, CA – On January 16, 2017, at about 12:15 PM, a 54-year-old female was sitting inside 
of McDonalds, located at 2565 Hollywood Way, when a male suspect entered the restaurant 
and stole her purse.  The victim’s purse was sitting next to her at the time it was taken.  The 
victim chased the suspect as he ran towards the exit and struggled with him in the doorway.  The 
suspect was able to overpower the victim and fled with her purse to a vehicle nearby.  A witness 
obtained a partial license plate number and a description of the suspect and the getaway car.   
 
Within a short period of time, the suspect attempted to use one of the victim’s credit cards at a 
nearby business. 
 
Investigators learned the suspect’s vehicle was a rental car recently leased to a Lance 
MacClellan, 29, of Los Angeles, who was on probation for robbery. 
 
On January 20, Burbank Police Investigators went to MacClellan’s residence and located the 
rental car.  They contacted MacClellan at his apartment, where they found the victim’s driver 
license, social security card and several of her credit cards.  MacClellan was placed under arrest 
for robbery. 
 
On January 24, the Los Angeles County District Attorney’s Office filed one count of robbery and 
one count of identity theft against MacClellan.  He is currently being held in-lieu of $75,000 bail.  
His next court date is scheduled for February 8. 
 
The victim’s purse has not been located.  MacClellan told investigators he discarded the purse 
shortly after the robbery.   
 
The Burbank Police Department would like to remind our community to always remain observant 
and aware of your surroundings, and to keep your valuables close by and out of reach of others.  

https://twitter.com/BurbankPD
http://www.burbankpd.org/
http://www.facebook.com/BurbankPD
http://www.lacrimestoppers.org/
http://www.nixle.com/

